
  

 

 
Term Two, Week 11 

June 30th, 2025 

#20 
From Susan’s Desk  Leadership and Management News 

Dear Families, 
 

As we reach the end of a very busy and productive term, it’s a perfect time to pause and reflect on the many 

achievements and moments of growth we have shared as a school community. This term has brought with it a 

wide range of experiences that have not only enhanced the physical environment of our school but have also 

helped build a strong sense of connection among students, staff and families. 
 

One of the standout highlights has been the incredible success of our garden project. What began as a shared 

vision has blossomed into a vibrant and engaging space for learning, exploration and reflection. Students have 

taken immense pride in being part of this transformation, whether through planting, mulching or simply 

enjoying the outdoor classroom that has emerged. The support from families and the wider community has been 

incredible and we are excited about the potential this space holds for future sustainability and hands-on 

learning. 
 

This term has also seen students excel in a number of sporting arenas, representing the school with pride, 

sportsmanship and skill. These achievements reflect not only physical talent but also the perseverance, 

teamwork and commitment our students bring to all areas of school life. In addition, there have been numerous 

leadership opportunities that students have embraced with enthusiasm—from peer mentoring to assembly roles 

and social justice initiatives—each one helping our learners to grow in confidence and purpose. 
 

The learning and teaching across all year levels has continued to be rich, targeted and responsive. Staff have 

worked hard to ensure each student experiences growth, and we are proud of the academic and social-emotional 

progress made this term. Thank you for the continued trust you place in us to support your child’s development. 
 

Our term will conclude this Friday at 1.30pm. Just before that, we warmly invite 

families to gather with us at 1pm on the basketball courts for a joyful celebration 

of Dash and the Story Dogs program. The raffle winner will be drawn, and 

students will have the chance to show off their creativity by dressing up as Dash 

himself! We've also heard whispers that Cruella De Vil might make a special 

appearance—so keep your eyes peeled! It promises to be a fun and memorable 

way to finish the term together. 
 

Thank you for your ongoing support, encouragement and partnership. Student 

reports have now gone home via PAM, and we encourage you to take the time to 

read through them with your child. If you have any questions or would like to 

follow up on your child’s progress, please don’t hesitate to book a time with your 

child’s classroom teacher early in Term 3. 

…continued over 
 

 

We acknowledge the traditional owners of the land that St Margaret's is located on, 
the Wathaurong people. We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging 

and acknowledge the importance of Aboriginal culture in all the work we do. 
  
 

All students attending St Margaret's Primary School have the right to feel safe. The care, safety and wellbeing of children 
and young people is a fundamental responsibility of all within our school. St Margaret's is a culturally safe environment in 
which the diverse and unique identities and experiences of all children and young people are respected and valued.  

    



 

 
 

Learning and Teaching News   

 

As we head into the school break, we hope all families take the opportunity to rest, recover and stay well, 

especially with so many illnesses doing the rounds. Wishing you all a safe and restful holiday—ready to return 

refreshed and energised for what promises to be a busy and engaging Term 3. 
 

Have a great week! 

 

 

Calendar of Events   

Term Two 
July 

Friday, July 4th  Reports to Parents 

    Term Two ends - 1.30pm dismissal 
 

Term Three 
July 

Monday, July 21st  School Closure Day - Staff PL 

Tuesday, July 22nd  Students begin Term Three 

August 
Tuesday, August 5th  School Board 7pm 

Thursday, August 7th  District Athletics (selected students) 

Tuesday, August 12th  Book Fair Week 

Wednesday, August 13th Emmaus Meal 5.30pm 

Friday, August 15th  Feast of the Assumption; St Mary’s Mass Yrs 4-6 

Monday, August 18th   Book Week begins ‘Book an Adventure’ 

    “Ruggie, Plushie, Read” event 2.20pm  

     – parents invited to join in from 3pm 

    Swimming week for 3/4 

    Family Quiz activity sent home – return on Thursday 

Tuesday, August 19th   Book Week Dress Up Parade 

Thursday, August 20th  Book Week activities morning 

Friday, August 29th   Cultural Day 

Sunday, August 31st  Sacrament of First Eucharist 2.30pm 

September 

Monday, September 1st  Swimming week for 1/2 

Monday, Sep 1st - 3rd  Year 6 AFL Camp 

Tuesday, September 9th School Board 7pm 

Thursday, September 11th  Specialist Spectacular from 3.30pm 

Friday, September 19th Term Three ends. 1.30pm dismissal 
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Calendar of Events   

Term Four 
October 

Monday, October 6th  School Closure Day - Staff PL 

Tuesday, October 7th  Students begin Term Four 

Monday, October 13th   Swimming week for Prep 

Tuesday, October 21st  School Board 7pm 

November 

Monday, November 3rd  School Closure Day 

Tuesday, November 4th Melbourne Cup Public holiday 

Wed-Fri, Nov 5th-7th  Year 5/6 students at Camp Kangaroobie 

Monday, November 10th Year 5/6 only, student free day (TIL staff day) 

Tuesday, November 11th Remembrance Day 

Wednesday, November 12th Penance Preparation Family Evening 5.30pm 

Friday, November 14th  St Margaret’s Feast Day 

Monday, November 17th  Swimming week for 5/6 

Thursday, November 20th Sacrament of Penance 12 noon 

December 

Friday, December 5th  School Closure Day - Staff PL 

Tuesday, December 9th School Board 7pm 

Monday, December 15th Year 6 Graduation 

Tuesday, December 16th End of Term Four 1.30pm dismissal  

 
 

School Community News   

 

I am From 
A Poem by William, 3/4 HM 

 

I am from a Nintendo switch 

From mummy’s hugs to daddy’s love 

I am from a busy street with lots of cars 

And cooking skills that make the food yum ! 

I am from a cherry blossom tree 

That makes me feel happy 

I am from a teddy named Lancelot 

And chicks that are fluffy 

I am from a dad that says, “much better!” 

I am from these memories 

I am from special my parents’ hugs. 

  

 

Our boys’ football team competing at Division level. 

A special thanks to the Clarkes for the hot chocolate 

and hot chips! 

     
 

 



 

 
 

School Community News   

This term casual clothes day is going to look a bit different. We would like all students to wear black and white 

clothing so we blend in with Dash the Dalmatian. Students will be involved in making ‘doggie Dalmatian’ 

crafts activities that they will be able to wear during a special assembly at 1.15pm on Friday July 4th. We ask 

that students bring a gold coin donation.  We will also be announcing the winner of 'Guess the dots on Dash 

Competition'.  Thank you for supporting Story Dogs and Dash! 
 

 
 



 

 
 

School Community News   

 

Thank You! 
 

We would like to thanks the following businesses for their support of our School St Margaret’s, especially in 

the establishment of our garden project 
 

• Aaron and Steph for thier generous donation of time, expertise and machinery from Ronex. 

• Jack at Cubic Mini Mix Concrete for his unwavering enthusiasm to support the projects at school. 

• Adam Cat for lending us his brand new digger for getting our garden project underway. 
 

    
 

    
 

 
 



 

 
 

School Community News   

Congratulations Jack! 
  

Jack O’Brien is one of 19 sailors who qualified to represent 

Australia in the International Cadet World Championships which 

are being held in Lake Lipno, Czech Republic early August.  
  

The Cadet is a junior class of boat which is sailed by two children 

in the age from 6 to 17 years. With its wide distribution in over 

more than 35 countries and 5 continents, the Cadet is a truly 

international racing dinghy. The boat provides a three sail 

experience where the helm and the crew must work together as a 

team to obtain the best results. 
  

Here are photos of Jack with his skipper Charley Stephens and a 

team photo. 
  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Student of the Week Awards    

CLASS STUDENT AWARDS – Term 2 Week 10  Friday,  June 27th, 2025 

Prep SB Hutch Miller For his excellent efforts in reading! It's great to see how hard you're working, 

Hutch! 

Prep SB Leo Likoudis For his wonderful efforts during rehearsal for our Assembly. We are proud of 

how hard you are working Leo! 

1/2 EK Harper Fischer For being an excellent role model in our class and always helping others when 

needed.  

1/2 EK Max Higgins For demonstrating some excellent writing and taking your time to challenge 

yourself.  

1/2 JB Jonah Smith For demonstrating a growth mindset towards all learning tasks. Well done Jonah! 

1/2 JB Eden Martini For striving to put your best foot forward in the classroom at all times. Well done 

Eden! 

3/4 LC Xavier Hanan For his awesome focus and progress when reading and in developing his writing 

ideas.  

3/4 LC Mackenzie 

Ballard 

For positive engagement in learning and her efforts to complete work with 

accuracy. 

3/4 JK-CB Rafferty Vaughan For using wonderful vocabulary in his written work about our class book, ‘Fox’. 

3/4 JK-CB Gus O’Kane For the dedication he showed producing a wonderful piece of art for our inquiry 

art project. 

5/6 DJ-JW Miller Clarke For the outstanding contributions he makes to our class discussions and the way 

that he supports others. 

5/6 DJ-JW Tamiko Kai For always doing the best she can in every activity she attempts, and being a great 

support to her friends. 

5/6 FM Asha Clapinski For showing great leadership on and off the court in the Netball Lightning 

Premiership. Well done Asha. 

5/6 FM Lenny Spencer-

Harmer 

For your terrific contributions to class discussions this week. Well done Lenny 

keep up the good work! 

5/6 KH James Jimenez Having a positive attitude towards school and his learning. Well done James. 

5/6 KH Liam Dillon Engaging really well in the Aviation inquiry unit and making a great plane.  

5/6 KH Molly Jones For always working hard at school - being focused and on task. Well done Molly. 

Principal’s 

Award 
Aiden Cardigan   Miller Clarke   Isaak Flannagan    

Harrison Spark   Xavier Marshall   Rylan 

Littlewood 

Lorenzo Manna   Thomas O’Toole   Jake Poole 

Jai Power   Charlie Richardson   Zac Winterton   

For outstanding sportsmanship and representing 

the values of our school proudly. 

• Some classes missing due to staff absence 



 

 
 

School Community News   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 
 


